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15th July 2022 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 

 
 

The end of the school year has come… 
 
We have reached the end of a full school year - hooray!  The children have adapted wonderfully back into 
normal school life following two very disruptive years and are working very hard to bridge the gap in their 
learning.  Please be aware that Covid is still present and must still be monitored but only absences of 
confirmed Covid cases will be authorised. 
 

Breakfast Club 
Breakfast Club will be open from Monday 5th September and will be open to the following year groups on 
different days, as shown below: 
 
Monday, Wednesday, and Friday Years 4, 5 and 6 
Tuesday and Thursday   Years 1, 2 and 3  
 
It will still be free to attend from 8.30am and cereal, bagels and tea will be available. 
 
The Breakfast Bagel Bag will still be available on the playground from 8.45am.  Please 
make sure you arrive early to get one and remember - once they are gone they are gone! 

 
Door Entry 

The children will continue to enter and exit through their allocated class door.  As your child will be 
moving up to the next school year, please familiarise yourself with the correct door before we break up 
for the summer. 

 
Uniform 

Please remember the 22nd July deadline for ordering uniform from the website for 

September.  http://www.brigade.uk.com 
 
There is no uniform available to buy in school.  All uniform must be purchased on the 
website. 
  

School Reports 
School reports have been sent home today.  We hope you appreciate the comments from 
your child’s class teacher.  Everyone has worked very hard this year following the pandemic 
over the last two years and it has been great to see normal school life resume. 
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KS1 Beach Trip 
Following advice from the Local Authority about the now Red Weather Warning, we have made the 
decision to postpone the trip to September.  We will inform you of the date as soon as we know it. 
 

 
Year 6 Leavers 

Once again, it is time to say goodbye to our Year 6 children and wish them well as they start High School in 
September.  We have watched the children grow into lovely young people over the last seven years and 
are excited to learn about their future ventures.  I am sure they will look back at their time at Windmill Hill 
with fondness and have lots of happy memories.   
 
Fortunately, this year, the children were able to enjoy a residential trip.  They spent three days and two 
nights at Pettypool Outdoor Education Centre where they enjoyed many activities.  It is amazing to see 
the children outside the classroom learning new skills and relaxing.   
 
SATs took place this year and we are very proud of all the children’s efforts given the interruption to their 
education due to the pandemic.  The SATs results are included in your child’s report. 
 
The Year 6 Leavers’ assembly is taking place on Wednesday 20th July, commencing at 9.30am 
in the school hall.  We can only allow two adults per child as the hall cannot accommodate 
any more than this.  It also gets very hot in the hall, so please come prepared.    If possible, 
do not bring small children. 
 
Please support the children as they transition to the next stage of their education. 
 

Good Luck Year 6! 
 

 

Summer Holidays 
The last day of term is Wednesday 20th July.  School will finish at 1.00pm.  
 
School reopens on Monday 5th September.  We all look forward to seeing you then. 
 
Have a wonderful summer, and as always, thank you for all your support. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
Miss P Newman 
Headteacher 
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